

James J. Coyne Interim Deputy Superintendent

Phone: (203) 255-8372 FAX: (203) 255-8273

May 2017

Dear Parent/Guardian,

In accordance with State statute, students enrolled in the Fairfield schools are required to have a health assessment within one calendar year of enrollment in grade 9 and to furnish a report of this assessment to the school the student attends.

Please click on this link: http://archive.fairfieldschools.org/downloads/pdf/Health-Assessment-Record.pdf to access the Health Assessment form which must be returned to the school prior to June 1, 2018. The date of the health assessment must be on or after August 15, 2016.

The Health Assessment form must by completed and signed on the front side by the child's parent or guardian. The health care provider must complete and sign where indicated on the form. All items marked with an asterisk (*) <u>must</u> be completed. Additionally, documentation of an assessment of the student's risk for exposure to tuberculosis must be completed on the form. Any student determined to be at high risk for exposure to tuberculosis shall provide evidence of a Mantoux tuberculin skin test performed in the United States as part of the required health assessment.

Incomplete health assessments will not be accepted and will be returned to the parent or guardian to obtain missing information.

All students are encouraged to have their health assessments done by their private health care provider to promote continuity of care. For eligible students health assessments are available in the Fairfield Well Child Clinic. Please contact the school nurse for further information.

We appreciate your support with this vital effort.

Sincerely,

James J. Coyne

Interim Deputy Superintendent